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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$16,065,757
	
	$30,749,000
	
	84.0
	
	1.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$1,057,410
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	(1.0)

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	($187,732)
	
	$453,034
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$16,936,000
	
	$31,203,000
	
	84.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	5.4%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	(1.1%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund 



DESCRIPTION

The Records and Licensing Services (RALS) Division of Department of Executive Services is charged with recording and making accessible real property and other documents, collecting, and dispersing real estate excise tax payments, providing licensing and information services, and enforcing licensing and taxi regulations, providing internal mail services, maintaining physical and electronic records management services to all county agencies, and providing animal control services.  

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 Executive proposed budget is $16,936,000, which is about 5.4% more than the 2024 revised budget annualized of $16,065,757.  The proposed changes include the following:

· An ongoing increase in revenue of $97,434 or more with the adoption of the new taxi and for hire legislation.[footnoteRef:1] According to Executive staff, there are multiple factors that will likely lead to improved licensing participation, including owners and drivers re-engaging in the industry to operate taxicabs and for-hire vehicles, in addition to the following: [1:  Ordinance 19693 was adopted in November 2023.] 


· Ordinance 19693 allows for dual (City and County) medallion owners to separate their medallions and operate both medallions individually with reciprocity, meaning drivers may opt to either split the medallion and operate two vehicles regionally, or split and sell (or lease) one.[footnoteRef:2]  Executive staff note that if the owner chooses to split a medallion, additional medallion and reciprocity endorsement fees will apply.[footnoteRef:3] Currently, there are over 665 licensed owners, and beginning September 1, 2024, owners will have the opportunity to either reactivate, operate, sell, or lease the medallions. [2:  Under K.C.C. 6.65.040, “Medallion" is a license issued by the director as a plate, decal, or other physical representation, that is evidence that a taxicab or for-hire vehicle medallion is intangible property.]  [3:  Splitting medallions will be available beginning September 1, 2024. Before the legislation was adopted, only about 600 medallions were licensed, with 409 operating almost exclusively at the airport.] 


KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.







